
 F-1 

F  AGENCY SCOPING LETTERS 
  

DDOT provided project introduction/scoping letters to the following twelve federal and local 
agencies on February 8, 2011 in advance of the first agency scoping meeting held on March 24, 
2011:  

• U.S. Commission of Fine Arts 

• U.S. Department of the Army Corps of Engineers, Maryland Section Southern 

• U.S. Department of the Interior - National Park Service 

– National Capital Region 

– Rock Creek Park 

• U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service – Chesapeake Bay Field Office 

• U.S. Environmental Protection Agency – Region III Office of Environmental 
Programs 

• Federal Highway Administration – District of Columbia Division 

• Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments 

– Transportation Planning 

– Environmental Programs 

• National Capital Planning Commission 

– Executive Director 

– Urban Design and Plan Review 

• District Department of the Environment 

– Water Quality Division 

– Stormwater Management Division 

– Parks and Recreation 

– Fisheries and Wildlife 

– Watershed Management 

• District of Columbia Office of Planning 

• Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority 

• DC Water 
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A response to the initial scoping letter was sent February 15, 2011, by the District Department of 
Parks and Recreation (DPR), providing information on three parks in or near the project area. 

On March 15, 2011, FHWA invited both the National Park Service (NPS) and National Capital 
Planning Commission (NCPC) to become Cooperating Agencies, working in conjunction with 
DDOT and FHWA, in the development of the Environmental Assessment.  On April 8, 2011, 
NCPC declined to become a Cooperating Agency; NPS accepted the invitation on May 3, 2013. 

An additional letter to the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) – Chesapeake Bay Field Office 
was sent on April 18, 2013 requesting information, in accordance with Section 7 of the 
Endangered Species Act (ESA), on the presence of species federally listed or proposed for listing 
as threatened or endangered in the project area.  USFWS responded in a letter dated May 28, 2013 
indicating that no such species are present and no further consultation under Section 7 of the ESA 
is required for this project. 

Letters to and from all agencies as part of early coordination are provided in the following 
appendix.    
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